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Community Relations 

 

Visiting School  

 

Parents and other interested individuals are encouraged to visit school and are to be made welcome 

by the respective building staffs and student bodies.  Under ordinary circumstances, the teacher 

being visited by a parent should continue with the regular classroom work.  It is desirable that any 

individual parent-teacher conference be held before or after school in order that the normal 

instructional activities not be disrupted. 

 

Contacts during school hours with non-school individuals and agencies for materials, service, or 

programs may be made only with the approval of the principal. 

 

For security reasons, all school personnel and students are asked to see that all visitors are 

courteously directed to the building principal's office.   In addition, the administration may exercise 

its discretion and has the authority to direct that certain individuals who may pose a threat of harm 

to students or staff or who may create or have created a disruption to the educational program be 

prohibited from being on school grounds.  

 

Employees in school buildings shall report to the principal immediately any person loitering on or 

near the school grounds.  If necessary, the principal will notify the appropriate law enforcement 

agency to investigate the situation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Legal Reference:  Neb. Rev. Stat. Sec. 79-8,109 Teachers, Solicitation by Agents Prohibited, 

Exceptions 

   Neb. Rev. Stat. Sec. 28-901 Obstructing Government Operations  

 

 

Date of Adoption:  January 17, 2022 


